
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2009-2010 Executive 

 
  

President: 
John Willden 
(506) 856-2215 

 

President Elect: 
Robert McEwen 
(506) 857-8880 
  

Vice-President: 
Dan Boudreau  
(506) 858-1300 

  

Treasurer: 
Nicole Bourgeois 
(506) 856-8121 

  

Secretary: 
Jennifer Chapman 
(506) 857-8788 
 

Membership: 
Kevin Clannon 
(506) 382-8625 
 

Research Promotion: 
Dan Boudreau  
(506) 858-1300 

 

Student Activities: 
Patti Crouse 
(506) 857-8833 

 

Historian: 
Dwight Scott 
(506) 204-2820 

  

CTTC Chair 
(Programs): 
John Sparks 
(506) 858-5764 

 

Newsletter/Website: 
Yves Savoie 
(506) 858-1300 
 

Board of Governors: 
Luc Dugas,  
Fred Desjardins,  
Gerry Waselynchuk 
Craig Brown,  
Mathieu Breau, 
Richard MacArthur 

 

PAST PRESIDENTS’ NIGHT AT THE COCAGNE MARINA 
 
You are invited to the June meeting ASHRAE NB/PEI Past Presidents Night 
 
DATE: Saturday, June 19, 2010 
LOCATION: Cocagne Marina 
TIME: Approximately 4:30 P.M. onwards 
 
PRICE:  
Past Presidents – Free 
Presidents’ Spouses - $30 
Chapter Members and Spouses - $30 
Non Members - $45 

 
ACTIVITIES AND MENU: 

• Cash Bar 

• Boat Cruise on the Bay 

• Mussels 

• Two Lobsters, etc. 

• Strawberry shortcake 

• Please advise if an alternate meal is desired. 
 
Please RSVP to Dwight Scott (dwightscott@gmail.com) before June 11, 
stating how many will be attending. We need to let the marina staff know how 
many people to expect. 
 
Executive MEETING Notice  

 
A reminder to the Executive, Board of Governors, and the Committee 
Chairpersons that there will be no June Executive meeting. The next meeting 
will be held in July. A notice will be sent shortly with more details. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

SUMMARY OF MAY MEETINGS 

 
Our regular May meeting was replaced by two seminars presented by E. Mitchell Swann, ASHRAE 
Distinguished Lecturer. Mr. Swann spoke on May 5th and 6th as part of the technical seminars 
associated with MEET 2010 (Mechanical, Electrical and Electronic Technologies Show). A combined 
total of 73 people attended the seminars. 
 
The first seminar, “Design Build – Executing the Project” was based on the ASHRAE Design Build 
Survival Guide, which Mr. Swann co-authored. He addressed some of the ideas, issues and concerns 
that arise in the D\B execution model that differ from traditional design or construction and differ for 
the owner as well. Scope, quality, cost and schedule control are key items which will be addressed in 
the program. The value of ‘selling’ the service is only maintained if there is value in the delivery as 
well. 
 

The next day’s topic was entitled “Design Build for Green Buildings – Integrated Delivery of an 
Integrated Idea”. A key component of green design is the merging of the architectural and engineering 
design effort to yield a more holistic design. Another movement in the industry is in project delivery. 
Design\build seeks to gain time and cost efficiencies by merging the lines between design and 
construction. Given that both philosophies – green buildings and design\build – have the integration of 
services at their core, it is only natural that the two would also merge in the delivery of projects. This 
seminar will highlight some of the key ideas, elements and issues that are inherent in both approaches 
and where and how they interface on a project. 
 
 
 
NB/PEI CHAPTER CONDOLENCES 

 
Our treasurer, Nicole Bourgeois, lost her mother-in-law, Cecile Marie Gallagher on Thursday, June 3, 
2010, following a long illness. A donation in Cecile's memory has been made on behalf of the chapter 
to the Neonatal Unit of the Moncton Hospital. We offer sincere condolences and prayers for God's 
blessings to the family.  

 



 
President’s Report for 2009 – 2010 
 
We had a good year with a combination of technical and social activities. I would like to thank the 2009-2010 
Executive for all their support, their initiative and the smooth operation of the chapter this year.  Let’s see if we can 
score a few more PAOE points before the end of June! 
 
I would also like to present the new executive and wish them the best of success in the new year: 
 
President: Robert McEwen    Secretary: Mathieu Breau 
Research Promotion: John Willden  Newsletter Editor: Robert Hoadley 
President Elect: Kevin Clannon   Membership Promotion: Yves Savoie 
Student Activities: Amanda Wood  Webmaster: Robert Hoadley 
Vice-President: John Willden    Board of Governors: Luc Dugas, Fred Desjardins,  
Historian: Dwight Scott    Gerry Waselynchuck, Dan Boudreau,  
Treasurer: Jennifer Chapman   Jason Nelson, Patti Crouse, 
CTTC Chair: Mathieu Breau   Eugene Bilodeau and Jeannot Thibodeau 
 
We had a few things that distinguished this year from others: 
 

• We sent two YEA members to the YEA Leadership Weekend. 

• We had the Regional History Vice-Chair George Menzies visit during a great Christmas Past 
Presidents/History night presented by Dwight Scott.  We also presented the Emile R Leblanc Memorial 
Scholarship to Tanya Steeves from NBCC Moncton 

• Guy Perreault, our Director and Regional Chair visited our February meeting and presented a scholarship. 

• We had Distinguished Lecturer Bill Coad at our March meeting. 

• We had distinguished lecturer Mitchell Swan give two presentations in May at our MEET show.  Mitchell 
also presented a scholarship at the ASHRAE booth. 

• We continued operating our Student Chapter at NBCC Moncton.  The students have been active in getting 
next years’ students signed up.  They hosted the commissioning webcast and had three local members attend. 

• We created new scholarships for Holland College and for NBCC Edmundston. 

• We sold ASHRAE Research cups as a promotional tool. 
 

I would like to welcome new and past members to the June 19 Lobster Party in Cocagne and remind people 
to sign up for the golf tournament on August 5. 
 
John Wilden, P.Eng. 
ASHRAE NB/PEI Chapter President 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

NB/PEI ASHRAE Chapter Meeting Schedule 2009/2010 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
June 19, 2010 
History Night / Past Presidents’ Night 
Lobster Party 
 
 

 
August 5, 2010 
ASHRAE NB/PEI Golf Tournament 
 
 

 

 

Golf Tournament Prizes 
 
ASHRAE NB/PEI would greatly appreciate any donated items which 
could be used as prizes at the upcoming Chapter Golf Tournament. 
Please contact Mr. Luc Dugas at (506) 388-3273 or 
Luc.Dugas@enbridge.com if you would like to make a donation. 
 

 

Monthly Meeting Topics 
 
The Chapter Executive is always ready for your input. We are in the 
stages of planning next year’s monthly meeting topics and will 
certainly consider any suggestion made by Chapter Members. Please do 
not hesitate to contact any member of the Executive if you have a good 

idea for a meeting topic or even an interesting site visit. 


